
August 2023 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Our school buildings look fantastic.  I would like to give a shout out to our Custodial and 
Maintenance Team:  

o Maintenance:  Kevin Johnson and Joe Lenz 
o Lincoln:  Eric Reynolds, Sheila McGuire, and Lori McBride 
o DHS:  Steve Ackerson, Josephine Dean, and John Hall 

Maintenance 

- New ovens are being delivered and installed on Monday 8/21/23 
- Davis Field is looking great and we have been hosting soccer and football games. 
- AC units are running efficiently and we have not had any issues since school started 

 
 

Property Acquisition 

- Demolition has slowed down due to the request from Duke Energy to protect a 
transformer that is located close to the remaining part of the API building. 

- Documents will be going out for bid in September for the relocation of the cooling tower 
for LES. 

- Still in design and estimated cost stage of the field/bleachers for Project One. 
   

School Safety 

- Officer Brendel has met with both staffs for back to school safety training. 
- School Administrators, Officer Brendel, and myself met with the Police and Fire Chiefs to 

review the school safety and reunification plans at the beginning of August. 

Transportation 

- Currently transporting almost 90 High School students throughout the day to different 
locations. 

- We are collaborating with Bellevue and Highlands High School to transport students to 
the ATC at Campbell Co HS. 

- We are making trips to NKU and Newport HS daily.  We are also making multiple trips to 
Gateway for different programs.   

Student Attendance/DPP 

- 2022 Enrollment in August 781 – 405 at LES and 376 at DHS.  
- Enrollment as of 8/18 was 769 – 412 at LES and 357 at DHS. 


